S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at .6.30pm 
On Monday 18th June 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr P Bland and Mr S Scales, Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th June 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour they were signed by the acting Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

18/00965/F
20 Avon Road, South Wootton
Proposed contemporary side extension and alterations to existing dwelling.
Decision: Object to the Application
· The proposed side extension will be overbearing on the habitable room in the converted garage of No 18 Avon Road.

· The building design, finishing materials and visual appearance, being flat roofed does not match the existing dwelling and would look out of character in the street scene. Contrary to Policy H3 of the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00626/F
Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton  
Extension and porch.
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Mr Reynolds reported that the unit next to the Asda Supermarket will be opening on 26th June 2018, as an Indian Takeaway with restaurant. Mrs Cornwell said that the Parish Council had discussed a Planning Application for the unit some months ago, but said she would check the application to make sure the details are as per the application.
(Clerks Note: Application and Premises License received and approved in 2016)

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/00698/F
Lower Farm, 126 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Attic conversion to provide two staff bedrooms and small extension in the courtyard to provide a dining room.
18/00774/F
Ellacombe – 150 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Single storey rear extension and associated works including demolition of single storey outbuildings.
Mrs Cornwell said that following the last Parish Council meeting Cllr Nockolds had emailed to confirm that Planning Notices placed outside residential properties must be removed by the applicant after 21 days of advertising the Planning Application.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Mr Reynolds reported that the glass in the end panel of the Bus Shelter opposite the goods entrance to the Asda Supermarket had been shattered. He stated that the rubbers would also need replacing. Mrs Cornwell said that she would report the damage through to Adshel.

Mr Reynolds reported that on Friday 8th June and Sunday 17th June, two lorries (PCL Logistics) were parked near the goods entrance to the Asda Supermarket obstructing the footpath. On both occasions several vehicles were parked in the goods yard, (home shopping vans and builders vehicles associated with the Indian Takeaway). Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact the Manager, Mr Parker and inform him of the situation and ask if more consideration could be taken regarding the public footpath and parking in general.

The Asda Petrol Station will close for three weeks due to refurbishment work in July. 
Mrs Cornwell reported that she had sent an email to our local Highway Engineer following the Parish Council meeting; she confirmed that the fence on the Village Green adjacent to Low Road is the responsibility of the Parish Council.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had received a letter from Norfolk County Council regarding the Parish Partnership Scheme for the financial year 2019/20. She said that bids need to be submitted by 7th December 2018, and asked if anyone had any ideas for submission. After discussion it was decided to carry on with the installation of Bus Shelters along Grimston Road at the Bus Stop flag near to Sandy Lane. The Chairman asked for members to think about any other ideas.
Mrs Cornwell said that she had received an email from Samantha Holden, Norfolk Trails Trainee, regarding the proposed circular walk that runs through Reffley Wood and along a short section of Seathwaite Road. Mrs Cornwell showed members a copy of the proposed map and explained where the circular route would go. Mrs Cornwell explained that the vast majority of the walk is not situated within the Parish. Mr Reynolds mentioned that the only problem he could envisage is the lack of parking facilities. Mrs Cornwell said she would pass on the comments to Ms Holden.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.55pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 2nd July 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
2nd July 2018
       
  


                                      Chairman
